
 
Office hours:  Monday & Tuesday 9:00am-12:00pm & 
1:00pm-3:00pm  
Wednesday 9:00am-12:00pm 
Thursday & Friday 9:00am-12:00pm & 1:00pm-3:00pm 
Email:  stjohnthebaptist@sasktel.net 
Website: stjohnthebaptistestevan.com 
Pastor: 
Fr. Brian Meredith 306-634-5790  
Cell Phone  306-540-4528 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Liturgy:  7:00PM   Sunday Liturgy:  10:00AM 
Weekday Liturgy:  Please check the back of a current bulletin 
Reconciliation:  Saturdays 11:00AM 
Sacrament of Anointing: contact the pastor 

 
 

Year C 

May 21 & 22, 2016  The Most Holy Trinity 
 

“O, Lord, our God, how majestic is your name in all the earth!” 

St. John the Baptist Parish Office 
#2 - 1118 Second St.  Estevan, SK  S4A 0L9      
Phone: 306-634-2190  Fax: 306-634-6845 



 St. Monica’S PariSh  Bienfait  

       
Please call Mary at 388-2471 for 

Parish Hall bookings. 

MINISTRY CONTACT LIST 
 
Adoration  
Bridget Bittman 306-634-3510    
Adult Education  
Breanne Swarbrick  
Bookkeeper 
Susan Mack 
Caretaker 
Sigfredo Gonzalez 
Caretaker (Community Center) 
We Clean & Maintain 306-471-8342 
Catholic Women's League  
Elizabeth Olson 306-634-4215 
Children’s Liturgy Coordinator 
Beckey Franke 306-461-9559 
Finance Committee  
Fr. Brian Meredith 
Funeral Choir  
Laura Baryluk 
Knights of Columbus  
Wes Kreklewich 306-634-7315 
Liturgy  
Father Brian  
Decorating:  Virginia Wheeler 
Pastoral Care:  Geraldine Gervais  306-634-4409 
Lay Ministry Formation  
Jackie Phillips 306-634-3812    
Office Coordinator 
Karla Waloshin 306-634-2190 
Pastoral Assistant (Sacramental Preparation, 
Adult Education, & Youth Groups) 
Connie Wheeler 306-634-2190 or 306-421-8447 
Pastoral Council Chairperson  
Maureen Daoust 
Pastoral Council Vice Chairperson 
Jo Ann Schopf 
Public Relations 
Vacant 
Social Justice  
(Development & Peace a component)  
Katie Dunville 306-634-7150 
Schedulers for Liturgy: 
 Lectors, Cup Ministers, Announcers, & 
 Hospitality Hosts: Lorraine Schlamp  
 306-634-8672. or 306-461-8672 
 Ushers, Collection Counters: Karla 
 Waloshin 306-634-2190 
 Altar Servers: Connie Wheeler  
 306-634-2190  or 306-421-8447 
 Power Point: Gloria Chicoine 
 Music: Sandra Bazin 
 Sound: Susan Bath 
 Piano Tuning: Dustin Hall 
Stewardship  
Dawn Hengen 
 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 
May 21/22, 2016  

In today’s Gospel Jesus talks about life with 
his Father and the Spirit. He tells his 
disciples that what belongs to the Father 
belongs to him, and that the Spirit will take 
from what is his and give it to them. Jesus 
helps us understand that the relationship 
between Father, Son and Spirit is one of 
perfect sharing and loving generosity. This 
shared life is the foundation for what we 
now understand as part of living life in the 
Trinity. The abundant generosity of those 
who are good stewards of the gifts 
entrusted to them gives us a glimpse into 
the love of the Triune God. Does the     
generosity with which we live our lives 
bear witness to God’s extraordinarily 
generous life within us?  

Starting on May 21 until September 4, the 
auditorium will be set-up as an overflow area for 
the Masses.  People will be able hear the Mass, as 

well as see the sanctuary and the PowerPoint.  
Communion (hosts only) will be brought to those 
in the auditorium.  One of the benefits of using 
the auditorium is that it provides a cooler 
environment than upstairs during warm weather.   



St. John the Baptist Parish Presents 

 

 

Wednesday, May 25th at 6:30pm in the Church 

Auditorium 

We will be watching the movie In Her 

Footsteps:  The Story of Kateri 

Tekakwitha and reflecting on her 

journey of faith. 
This moving documentary takes us on a 

journey from northern New York State to 

Montrèal and Kahnawà:ke; from Washington State to New 

Mexico, as we follow St. Kateri's incredible journey of deep 

faith, heroic sacrifice and love of Christ.  

 

A light supper will be provided.  If you choose, a 

free-will offering will be accepted. 

Everyone is welcome!! 

Come out for an evening of fellowship and faith. 

We will be celebrating our 

Grade 12 Graduates at the 

Saturday,  

May 28 Mass at 7pm.  

  

If you are graduating from 

Grade 12 this year, we invite 

you to take part in the blessing that is part 

of this Graduation Mass.  Please RSVP to 

Connie at the Parish Office at  

306-634-2190 or  

306-421-8447.   

 

Grade 12 Graduation is a wonderful 

accomplishment and St. John the Baptist 

Parish is proud of you and we look forward 

to honoring you at this Mass!!  

 

We will be having Ice Cream Floats in the 

Auditorium following the Mass.   

Everyone is welcome!! 

 
 
 

Monday, May 30 at 6:30pm - 8pm 
 

Grades 6-8 
 

It’s time for a Party!! 
 
 
 

Join us at Estevan Bowl and Pizza for a Pizza and Bowling Party!! 
 

 There is no cost for this event. 
 
 



Upcoming Events at St. John the Baptist Parish 

 
Dinner and a Movie Wednesday, May 25 6:30pm Auditorium 

Coffee After Mass Thursday, May 26 9:30am Auditorium 

Junior Youth Group Monday, May 30 6:30pm Estevan Bowl and Pizza 

Coffee After Mass Thursday, June 2 9:30am Auditorium 

Sun. June 5 11:45am Bienfait Audie Heier; Cecilia Wanner 

LITURGY SCHEDULE    
St. John the Baptist Parish, Estevan 

Sat. May 21 7:00pm Estevan Joe Mack; Lawrence & Charlotte Johner 

Sun. May 22 10:00am Estevan Mass For Parishioners 

Mon. May 23  Estevan No Mass 

Tues. May 24 9:00am Estevan No Mass 

Wed. May 25 10:00am Hillview Manor No Mass 

Wed. May 25 11:00am Hospital Joe Mack; Gerald & Janice Johner 

Thurs. May 26 9:00am Estevan Lucas Bittman; Book Club 

Fri. May 27 10:00am Nursing Home Special Intentions 

Sat. May 28 7:00pm Estevan Mary Grube; Kon & Monique Bachmeier 

Sun. May 29 10:00am Estevan Mass For Parishioners 

St. Monica’s, Bienfait Mass 
 
 

Ministries for May 28 & 29, Body and Blood of Christ  
Cup Ministers:  
7:00PM SHSC & St. Mary’s Schools 
10:00AM Lynwood Cundall, Gordon Schwab, Wes Kreklewich, Becky Franke, Joyce Wagner-Bonokoski(Ann)
  
Lectors:        Hospitality Host 
7:00PM SHSC & St. Mary’s Schools   7:00PM SHSC & St. Mary’s Schools 
10:00AM Breanne Swarbrick & Darla Wilhelm  10:00AM  Eleanor Mack & Genevieve Fichter 
Ushers:  
7:00PM Greg Walliser   10:00AM Dave Wanner       
Altar Servers:  
7:00PM Harvey Leal 
10:00AM  Dann Pangan, Julia Pangan, Jesse Beahm 
 
Collection Counters: Lil Wanner, June Fieber, Genevieve Fichter, Caroline Salaway, 
               Lorraine Pho, Joanne Weisgerber 
 
 

First Reading: 
Genesis 14.18-20 
 
Second Reading: 
1 Corinthians 11.23-
26 
 
Gospel: 
Luke 9.11b-17 



 
 
Special Thanks to the following 
parishioners for donating their time, 
talent & treasures to our Pastoral 
Council. We very much appreciate 
your commitment to our parish 
community! 
Megan Vanstone: Public Relations 
Committee Chairperson 
Gail Dodds: Spiritual & Adult 
Education Committee Chairperson 
Joan Fingler: Finance Committee 
Chairperson 
 
We would like to welcome a new 
member to our current Pastoral 
Council.   
Breanne Swarbrick: Spiritual & Adult 
Education Committee Chairperson 
We look forward to collaborating 
with you on council! 
 
Pastoral Chairperson  
Maureen Daoust  

Update on elevator project 

 Sufficient funds have been raised for 
the elevator project.  Work will begin 
in about a month.  Work should be 
completed by the end of August.  
Thank you for your support!!! 

European Refugees:   
 
Development and Peace is accepting 
donations to help the European 
Refugees.  For more information, 
please visit the Development and 
Peace website:  https://
www.devp.org.   

Fort McMurray 
 
The Sask K of C Charitable 
Foundation is receiving donations 
from individuals, Councils and 
Parishes to assist victims of the 
devastating fires in Fort McMurray.  
These donations can be either sent to 
the Sask K of C Charitable 
Foundation or you can make the 
donation through our website at 
http://www.saskkofcfoundation.com.   
All personal donations must be 
received through our website by 
THURSDAY, MAY 26, 2016 if you 
want us to have them matched by the 
federal government 

https://www.devp.org
https://www.devp.org
http://www.saskkofcfoundation.com


If  you are new to the parish and have 

questions, would like to register, or would 

like parish envelopes, please contact the 

Parish Office at 306-634-2190. We would 

be happy to help you!!  

 
 

CWL Long Term Member Appreciation Pot Luck Supper 
 
 

All CWL Members, interested ladies, and anyone who has helped the CWL in any way this year 
are invited to the Long Term Member Appreciation Evening on Tuesday, June 7.  The evening 
will begin with Mass at 5pm in the Church followed by a pot luck supper and awards 
presentation in the Church Auditorium.  Tables to be set and decorated at 12 noon.  See you 
there! 
 

The responsibility to protect one another’s life 
 
The teaching of the Catholic Church and the stance of the 
Catholic Bishops of Canada affirm the sacredness and 
dignity of human life. Suicide and euthanasia are contrary 
to the most profound natural inclination of each human 
being to live and preserve life. Furthermore, they 
contradict the fundamental responsibility that human 
beings have to protect one another and to enhance the 
quality of health and social care which every human life 
deserves, from conception to natural death. To learn more 
about physician-assisted suicide, visit http://www.cccb.ca/
site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-and-assisted-
suicide/4463-campaigns-against-physician-assisted-
suicide.  

http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-and-assisted-suicide/4463-campaigns-against-physician-assisted-suicide
http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-and-assisted-suicide/4463-campaigns-against-physician-assisted-suicide
http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-and-assisted-suicide/4463-campaigns-against-physician-assisted-suicide
http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-and-assisted-suicide/4463-campaigns-against-physician-assisted-suicide

